Town of Cornish Planning Board Meeting Minutes February 2, 2004

Members:

Dan Sherman, Chair. Peter Simard. Dan Vaillancourt. Bradley Perkins.

Carlton Candage. Sheena Randall. Darrell Watson.

RestoArt (Mr. Steve Faulkner, operator and Ms. Ellen Cutting, owner.)

Map #U2, Lot #42. To review the application concerning a potential business to be located in rental space located on the corner of King Street and Rte 25, formally the C.N. Brown building. The use is described as a "Gallery/Studio". The products range from woodcarving, sign making, decorative glass and vehicle graphics to retail sales of reproduction and antique items relating to but not limited to old gas station memorabilia, diners and beverage collectables.

Mr. Faulkner has provided the board with proof of mailing to the 33 abutters within 500 feet of proposed business location. It was presented to the floor for any objections. Mr. Faulkner presented the board with a positive letter from a direct abutter. The board requested to see a copy of the abutter notification letter; it was read to the board and is satisfied that all received adequate notification of Mr. Faulkners intentions. A vote was called for a show of hands, application is approved. Mr. Faulkner will get formal notification in the mail.